

District 21

Minutes of the Meeting April 5, 2018

Present: Rick (Wigs), Tom Q., Dave, Lou, Diana, Jill, Vlad, Teri

Our next meeting will be on May 3, 2018, 6:30 p.m.

DCM Rick called the meeting to order and began with the Serenity Prayer.

The GSR preamble was read.

Welcome/ Introductions/Birthdays

- Tom Q celebrated 3 Years. Congrats Tom!!

Secretary's Report: March district meeting minutes were approved (Teri as secretary).

Treasurer's Report: March treasury reported to be \$4102.16. April final number is \$4442.16.

Registrar's Report: Tom distributed group roster handout. GSRs worked on cross referencing and updating the information. Tom will be invited to first board meeting of the new Alano club to add/update Alano group roster for district.

DCM Report

- ACM still looking for new host building. St. Bart's expressed interest! Scheduling the date and time is still being debated.
- Please review ACM minutes, on line. Wigs also distributed a current Area Calendar.

Old Business

- Pre-conference workshop attendance estimated at 40-45 people. Late start due to time mixup, but otherwise successful.
- District Picnic planning has been slow to get started. Teri to contact her ad hoc committee. (Jill, Dave, Wigs).
- Registry of groups handed out by Tom. See Registrar's Report above

New Business

- Alano Club of Poway has a new home (13939 Poway Road, Suites 10 & 11, Poway, CA) and is now operating. The facility is in great shape and is already accommodating a lot of meetings. Tom will attend its first board meeting to gather registry news and updates.
 - Our Registrar, Tom Q will get a copy of the meetings being held there now to update our Master Data Base.
- Dave discussed possibly granting district monies to the Alano club to shore up its financial standing.
- Our guest speaker this month was Tom Q GSR from the Early Birds' Meeting. He was able to be our attendee at PRAASA. He gave an excellent overview of the events and how much he got out of attending. Of note was his ability to make many new acquaintances from our area and the region. He also attended numerous workshops particularly those dealing with how to be an effective GSR.
- A Member from the Archives Committee will be next month's guest speaker.

Roundtable

- We had an excellent roundtable sharing session.

Close

- Reading of Concept 3 and Tradition 4
- Responsibility Pledge